
state-of-the-art car wash. The design will have a 
vintage general store feel with a restaurant and a 
drive through Dunkin Donuts.
	 Off Bradley Road in Polo Park, construction will 
begin on the Padel Club of Green Oaks. This will sure to be a hit 
with racquet sport enthusiasts. The courts are 25% smaller than 
tennis courts and is extremely popular with all age groups. The 
club will provide a great social atmosphere for the community.
	 The additional income from just these two projects will have 
the Village continue to meet our fiscal responsibilities and provide 
additional resources for the Village of Green Oaks.
	 Back in 2020, the Village purchased the property across from 
Village Hall on the north east corner of Buckley and O’Plaine 
Roads. This summer the Village plans to have a Memorial 
Garden constructed that will beautify and provide pedestrians 
and cyclists a place to recharge.
	 Finally, it’s time to have a refresher course in public safety. There 
will be a Town Hall Meeting at Oak Grove School in the Patrick 
Patt Gymnasium on Thursday, April 28th at 7 p.m. The Sheriff 
Deputies from our area will lecture us on security and safety. 
We can all assist the police to get involved in the prevention 
of and protection from events that could endanger the safety 
of our families and neighbors. The program will also be on a 
“GoToMeeting” broadcast in case you can’t make the meeting.

Happy Spring Everyone!

	 Spring has two meanings: 1) the season between winter and 
summer and 2) to leap or move swiftly.
	 To our Village “Spring” means both the time to leap into action 
after what seemed to be a long winter. During those winter 
months the Village reviews its strategic goals and projects for 
the upcoming year.
	 The last couple of years has been tough on all villages and 
cities, but we have proven that through our excellent team 
members we have survived and thrived during the Covid years.
	 This spring we will again have multiple road and infrastructure 
projects. When completed we will have resurfaced 75% of our 
local roads in 4 years. We are spending more than 1 million on 
roads again this year.
	 Spring also brings rain showers and flooding. Through a 
number of grants, work will continue to update our drainage 
system. Please do your part in keeping ditches and streams free 
of debris to improve run off. A new bridge will also be installed 
on Atkinson Road.
	 In terms of what is new this spring, Gas N Wash convenience 
store will begin construction at the corner of Route 176 
and Bradley Road. There will be regular and diesel fuel with a 

President’s Corner
Bernard Wysocki
Village President
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	 A perfect 25-0 season, Jack Treutelaar’s story of hard work, determination and 
perseverance is one for the books. Jack is an 8th grader at Oak Grove School and 
began wrestling in 5th grade, a season where he didn’t win a single match. Jack 
never gave up. He knew what he could do and worked endlessly to get there. Once 
at State, his side of the bracket was brutal. Every one of his matches could have 
been the state champ. Jack fought hard with all of his heart, wrestled proudly and 
left it all on the mat. His father, Justin was by his side on the mat as his coach and as the winning coach 
was honored to give the medals on the podium. We look forward to seeing Jack’s success at LHS.

Jack Treutelaar ~ 185lb IESA Class A State Champion
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Public Affairs
Kevin Griffin
Village Trustee

	 While COVID-19 is still a factor in our lives we’re starting to get 
back to normal. That means it’s time to reach out to new neighbors, 
reconnect with old friends, and revitalize our community spirit. 
Let’s prove that “Green Oaks is Growing with Pride” is not just our 
motto… it’s our way of life! 

	 How do we do this, you ask? First, we all must remember to be 
kind and respectful of the boundaries that other people create for 
themselves. Safety looks different for everyone, so never impose 
your own level of socializing comfort on anyone else. 

	 But for anyone who is ready to start in-person group activities, 
here are six suggestions to get you going.

•	 For those with new neighbors, it’s always nice to introduce 
yourself with a kind gesture. This can mean bringing a small 
gift like baked goods, a casserole, or a potted plant. 

•	 If you’re new to the neighborhood yourself, consider throwing a 
housewarming party. Serve refreshments, give a house tour, play 
games, and just get to know the people who live around you.

•	 Whether your brand new here or have lived here for years, 
attend community events! Check our website greenoaks.org 

for upcoming events, attend a town meeting, or get involved 
in one of our committees. Volunteer at the school, library, or a 
local charity. This is a great way to reintegrate into the Green 
Oaks community and make new friends. 

•	 Spend time outside! Whether you’re walking your dogs 
around the neighborhood, taking the kids out for some fresh air, 
or getting some steps in for your own health, take a moment to 
stop and say hi to the people you see. Introduce yourself, offer 
your services if there’s something you can help them with, or 
ask for their advice if you’re wondering how they get their grass 
so green or their gardens so lush. Everyone likes to talk about 
the things they’re good at… it’s a great conversation starter! 

•	 Let your kids lead the way! Children are a great way to break 
the ice with someone new, especially when they have kids of 
their own. Arrange a playdate where the adults can socialize 
while the kids tire themselves out. It’s a win-win for everyone!

•	 Finally, if you’re comfortable with it, just say yes to the invitations 
and opportunities that come your way! It’s tempting to want to 
just crash and watch Netflix at the end of a long workday, but 
the best way to reinvigorate your social life is to accept those 
invitations from friends and neighbors, step out of your comfort 
zone, and get involved in the community.

	 Doing any one of these activities gets you re-engaged in the 
community, makes life more fun, and keeps Green Oaks – this 
vibrant place we all know and love – Growing with Pride!

	 In early March, the Cub Scouts of Pack 194, that meet 
out of the Oak Grove School, banded together to coordinate 
a Community Service Project collecting food donations for 
individuals and families in the area that need a little extra help. 
With the kind donation from Sunset Foods, we were able to 
distribute over 200 grocery bags to homes in the neighborhoods 
of our community and yielded an overwhelming support of 72 
bags that have been donated to the Libertyville Township Food 
Pantry.
	 The Cub Scouts are a Family Based Youth Civic Group that 
provides an age based program aimed at teaching young boys 
and girls to be responsible young adults that are caring for 
others, take care of their community, and have a reverence 
to their Country, among many other Points of Scouting. The 
Cub Scouts are children aged from Kindergarten through 5th 

Scouting for Food
grade, and stay active with the program throughout the entire 
year meeting in similarly aged Den groups and as a Pack with 
the other grade levels. During warm weather months, the Cub 
Scouts spend lots of time outdoors participating in activities 
like biking, fishing, hiking, camping, community cleanup, rocket 
launches, boat races, and so much more. 
	 If a child in your family is looking for a great group to be 
involved in that helps teach meaningful skills for life, or if you’re 
just looking for some fun, Cub Scouts is for you! Please visit 
our Facebook Page for more information or follow the link 
below to get registered right away!

BeAScout.org Search for Cub Scout Pack 194 in
ZIPCODE: 60048
facebook.com/OakGrovePack194
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Village President
Bernard Wysocki

bernard.wysocki@greenoaks.org

Village Administrator
Denise Kafkis

denise.kafkis@greenoaks.org

Village Clerk
Clare Michelotti

clare.michelotti@greenoaks.org

TRUSTEES
Annexation, Planning & Zoning Chairman

Richard Glogovsky
richard.glogovsky@greenoaks.org

Building Chairman
Pete Furlong

pete.furlong@greenoaks.org

Finance Chairman
Mahdi Sellami

mahdi.sellami@greenoaks.org

Public Affairs Chairman
Kevin Griffin

kevin.griffin@greenoaks.org

Public Works Chairman
John Wagener

john.wagener@greenoaks.org

Streets & Roads Chairman
Dan Sugrue

dan.sugrue@greenoaks.org

PLAN COMMISSION
Chairwoman Theresa Guerriero

Vice-Chairman Greg Winters

Members
Justin Beger, Jeff Powers, Pamela Milroy, 
Mary Anne Simpson, Melissa Rakestraw

2020 O’Plaine Road • Green Oaks, IL 60048
Phone: 847.362.5363 • greenoaks.org
Office Hours: Monday - Friday 9am - 2pm

MONTHLY MEETING SCHEDULES

Committee of the Whole:

1st Wed. Immediately following 7:30pm TIF Committee

3rd Wednesday @ 7:30pm

TIF Committee: 1st Wednesday @ 7:30pm

Regular Board: 4th Wednesday @ 7:30pm

Plan Commission: 2nd Wed @ 7:30pm – As Needed

	 Special Service Area No. 13 – After a few years of planning, meetings with 
impacted residents, and a formal petition process, the Committee is pleased 
to announce the formation of its newest Special Service Area (“SSA”). SSA 
13 will bring city water to the residents along Haven Lane, Lockwood Drive 
and Placid Lane east of O’Plaine Road. The project is expected to cost nearly 
$700,000 and will be financed by the sale of municipal bonds. The bonds 
will be paid over 20 years via a special service area assessment added to 
the real estate tax bill of the benefitted properties. Construction is anticipated 
to start in late May or early June. Updates will be provided to impacted 
residents when the exact schedule is known. If you are interested in bringing 
municipal sewer or city water to your neighborhood, please contact the 
Public Works Committee.

	 Municipal Sewer Rate Increase – Although nobody likes a rate increase, 
Lake County Public Works (“LCPW”) and the Village of Libertyville have 
increased their rates which, in turn, require us to raise our rates in order to 
keep providing municipal sewer service on a break-even basis. Libertyville 
has an intergovernmental agreement, or contract, with LCPW to provide 
sewerage treatment plant and a sewerage interceptor services to LCPW 
customers. Green Oaks, in turn, has a contract with LCPW which requires us 
to pay LCPW for sewage treatment. When either of those entities raises rates, 
it requires a corresponding pass-through increase to our residents. This year 
we have received rate increase notices from both Libertyville and LCPW. 
Following a comprehensive study by the Village Engineer, the Committee has 
recommended an increase of approximately 6%, or roughly $3.50 per month. 

	 Grant Awards for Stormwater Management – The Committee is pleased 
to announce that it has received a couple of awards from the Lake County 
Stormwater Management Commission for drainage projects in the Village. 
One of the grant awards will help the Village with the replacement of certain 
storm sewers in the Thornbury Village subdivision. The other grant will assist 
the Village with remediation of flooding along Bradley Road by Lambs Lane. 
Village Engineer Ben Metzler was instrumental in assisting the Committee 
with the application process. Thank you Ben! 

	 Keep your Swales Clear – As the ice melts and spring showers start up, 
please take a moment this weekend to check your swales and the culvert pipe 
underneath your driveway. Making sure these areas remain clear is critical to 
allowing the storm water to flow during the typically wet spring months and 
reducing nuisance flooding when the heavy rains come.

	 If you have any questions concerning public sewer, municipal water, the trail 
system, storm water management or solid waste and recycling, please feel free 
to contact your Public Works Committee chair at john.wagener@greenoaks.org

Public Works
John Wagener
Village Trustee
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	 The Village will be constructing several 
road projects in 2022. In addition to the 
yearly Road Improvement Program, the 
Village will also be performing roadway 
rehabilitation as part of Special Service 
Area 13 and rehabilitating Baker Road. 
Additionally, the Village is replacing the 
Atkinson Road Bridge.

	 During construction, the Village will 
provide periodic updates on the status 
of construction and upcoming project 
information via Blackboard Connect. 
Please contact the Village if you are not 
receiving these or any other updates.

	 In addition to these projects, the Village 
will continue to participate in the Lake 
County Municipal League’s joint purchasing 
program for crack sealing of roads, hydrant 
painting and street sweeping.

	 The Village has repaved approximately 
15 miles of road since 2019, and we 
are looking forward to another season 
of substantial and beneficial road 
improvements throughout Green Oaks.

•	 2022 Road Improvement Project – 
Roads within the Lake Somerset and 
Forest Glen Subdivision will be milled 
and overlaid with curb repairs and 
drainage structure adjustments/repairs 
as warranted. Additionally, the portion 
of Bayonne Drive north of Route 176 
will be repaved and the intersection 
with Route 176 reconfigured. This work 
will start early summer. Funding for this 
project will be a combination of Rebuild 
Illinois Grant Funding, Motor Fuel 
Tax funds, and local funds. A public 
information meeting will be held in May 
for this project.

Streets & Roads ~ 2022 Road Update
Dan Sugrue
Village Trustee
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	 Baker Road Rehabilitation – Baker Road (off 
of Route 176) will be substantially overhauled 
this summer, including addition of a ribbon 
curb, drainage improvements, and roadway 
rehabilitation. This work will follow a Lake 
County Public Works Department watermain 
replacement project and will be funded using Tax 
Increment Finance (TIF) District funds.

	 Atkinson Road Bridge – The timber bridge 
on Atkinson Road just west of the Canadian 
Pacific Railroad tracks is under construction 
and being replaced with a three-sided concrete 
arch structure. Campanella and Sons, Inc. is the 
general contractor for this project. Completion is 
anticipated in mid-May, depending on weather. 
Atkinson Road will be closed at the railroad 
tracks for the duration of this project. This project 
is being funded with local funds.

	 SSA 13 Road Improvements – The Village will be 
repaving the roads within the County Clerk’s subdivision 
– Haven Lane, Lockwood Drive, and Placid Drive – as 
part of the watermain improvements being installed 
in SSA 13. We will use full depth reclamation with 
cement stabilization on the roadways. This is a robust 
repair method which utilizes cement to strengthen the 
existing base. Additionally, cross-road culverts will also 
be replaced. We anticipate this work starting in July, 
but it is dependent on the installation of the watermain. 
The roadway component of this project is being funded 
with local funds. A public information meeting will be 
held in May for this project.
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Over the Last 3 Months:

-	 Completed a new 
“Village of Green Oaks” 
commercial business 
monument sign on 
Baker Road.

-	 Approved the 
development of a new 
gas station/mini-mart 
and car wash on the 
Inland property west 
of Harley Davidson.

-	 Jointly, in partnership 
with the Lake County 
Forest Preserve, 
completed invasive 
brush clearing along 
the North Shore Bike 
Path on the north side  
of Glenmore Woods.

-	 Approved beautiful new entry signage 
for Green Oaks Senior Living

-	 Continue to discuss the development of a new truck 
sales and maintenance facility with the CIT organization 
on the property across from Lambs Farm.

In the Next 3-4 Months:

-	 Complete brush clearing on the south side of Route 176 
between Ashford Drive (Glenmore Woods) and Arcadia 
Drive (est. completion by mid-May)

-	 Reconstruct Baker Road with various drainage 
improvements (est. completion in August)

-	 Work with the businesses along Route 176 corridor to add 
additional “Village of Green Oaks” commercial business 
monument signs - with the goal of removing all small 
business signs along Route 176

Annexation, Planning & Zoning
Rich Glogovsky
Village Trustee

TIF News!
Even though the winter has been long and cold, there has been a lot of TIF activity in Green Oaks. Please take a moment to 

see what has and is being accomplished in the Village.

	 This year we also look to complete the phase 1 study of 
widening Rt. 176 from two to three lanes (adding a center 
turn lane). This is a long-term project that has 3 phases, 
which will need the support of IDOT and other elected local 
and state officials. We feel this is a must in making Rt. 176 
safer and more efficient to all business owners and residents 
in this area.

	 For a small village we are proud of our TIF accomplishments, 
seeking to improve our local infrastructure and quality of life 
throughout the TIF district.

**The Green Oaks TIF District is from the Green Oaks Senior 
Living facility (Old Jamaican Gardens) to The Sheridan at 
Green Oaks and meanders through the Rondout Industrial 
area. The TIF district continues to improve and beautify the 
area without using substantial funding from the Village’s 
general fund and no funds from taxpayers.
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 While we all live in a safe community, we are not immune from 
crime. The Lake County Sheriff and deputies do a great job for us and 
want to help us understand how we can play an important role in the 
safety of our community. Please join us April 28th at 7:00PM in the 
Patrick Patt Gym at Oak Grove School for an open house where the 
Sheriff will provide useful information on how we can participate in 
the safety of ourselves, our family and our community.

 In February, Dynegy Energy Services sent out a letter informing 
all residents of an electrical aggregation agreement made between 
the Village and Dynegy. In August, The Village contracted with 
Dynegy for the electric supply to the Village and Village residents. 
We committed to two years at a price of $0.06758 per kWh 
(kilowatt hour). Currently the ComEd price is $.077 cents per kWh 
(kilowatt hour). At this time, we are receiving a 13% discount by 
participating in the program. The electric you receive at your 
home is supplied seamlessly by ComEd and you continue to be 
billed by ComEd just at the lower rate. Your participation is not 
mandatory and you can opt out anytime. To do so, just follow the 
procedures in your letter.

Community
Building Development
Pete Furlong
Village Trustee
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Village Memorial Garden
 For some time our village was looking for the opportunity 
to acquire the land located at 14450 Buckley Rd, which 
is the empty lot on the opposite side of the Village Hall 
on Route 137.
 This great purchase fi nally occurred in 2020 and the 
intent is to turn it into a Memorial Garden, an added asset 
towards further embellishing our already beautiful Village. 
The Village Board is currently working with Planning 
on a few concept options, all of which are designed to 
accommodate the upcoming Patriot Bike Path that is 
planned to go through this lot. Stay tuned as this project 
continues to develop amongst others.

Finance
Mahdi Sellami
Village Trustee

participating in the program. The electric you receive at your 
home is supplied seamlessly by ComEd and you continue to be 
billed by ComEd just at the lower rate. Your participation is not 
mandatory and you can opt out anytime. To do so, just follow the 

 While we all live in a safe community, we are not immune from 
crime. The Lake County Sheriff and deputies do a great job for us and 
want to help us understand how we can play an important role in the 
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A Day @ “The Office”
Denise Kafkis, Village Administrator

	 Hello and welcome to “A Day @ the Office” portion of our 
Spring Edition of the Oak Leaf Newsletter. More importantly, 
WELCOME to our Village, one that is consistently recognized by 
national publications as one of the most desirable places to live 
in the Country. The Village has seen record home sales this past 
year. We’d like to welcome the many families 
that have chosen Green Oaks as their home. 
Please know you made a great choice and 
won’t be disappointed!
	 While most everything you’ll need or 
want to know about the Village of Green 
Oaks is right on the Village’s website 
www.greenoaks.org our job at Village Hall 
is to humbly serve our great community. We 
strive to provide excellent municipal services 
by ensuring all our residents, businesses 
and school districts are a top priority. 
	 We’ve made it more convenient and  
provided a cost  savings for residents and 
businesses by having a Drop Box located outside the front 
door at Village Hall. Stop by save on postage, pick up a 
building permit for a new project or burn the right way and 
pick up a burning permit. Give us a call any time during normal 

business hours, Monday through Friday 9 a.m. to 2 p.m. 
at 847.362.5363, Caitlin, Elke, Julie, Cathy and I are happy 
to assist you!

And now for a few words to the wise: 
•	 Lock your cars, lock your garage entrance,  
	 and don’t leave your key fob or anything of  
	 value in your car.
•	 Don’t let any unfamiliar, unexpected visitors  
	 into your home, especially if they claim to  
	 be working for the Village or a utility  
	 company. Legitimate visits will always be  
	 scheduled in advance and officials will be  
	 clearly badged/uniformed. When in doubt,  
	 call the Lake County Sheriff’s Office.

   While incidents in Green Oaks remain very 
low, there are steps everyone can take to help 
keep our community safe. Our outstanding 

Lake County Sheriff continues to keep the Village of Green Oaks 
one of the safest communities in the county. For all Emergencies 
Dial 911 ~ Non-Emergencies kindly call the Lake County Sheriff’s 
Non-Emergency Phone Number at 847.549.5200.

	 This year’s Annual Spring Clean-Up takes place on your 
regularly scheduled garbage pick-up days, Monday, May 16th 
and Wednesday, May 18th. This special event is a free service 
that allows our residents to dispose of bulky items that are not 
accepted during regular trash collection days. All items must be at 
the roadside by 6 a.m. on your scheduled pick-up day. 

Bulky items accepted this day include:
-	 Stoves
-	 Hot Water Heaters
-	 Washers & Dryers
-	 All other large appliances

Items NOT accepted for pick up due to EPS regulations include:
-	 All appliances that contain Freon such as Refrigerators, Freezers,  Air Conditioners, 
Dehumidifiers & Electronics To dispose Electronics or items containing Freon, please 
contact SWALCO at (847) 336-9340 or visit them at www.swalco.org.

Annual Spring
Clean-Up!
SAVE THE DATE

MONDAY, MAY 16
WEDNESDAY, MAY 18
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	 KNOW THE TERMS: Familiarize yourself with 
important weather terms to stay alert and know 
when to take action to protect yourself and others.

•	 Severe Thunderstorm Watch – conditions 
are favorable for the development of severe 
thunderstorms containing large hail and 
damaging winds.

•	 Severe Thunderstorm Warning – large hail 
and/or damaging wind has been reported by 
spotters, or is about to develop. Take action 
- Go to a substantial shelter immediately.

•	 Tornado Watch – conditions are favorable for 
the development of tornadoes.

•	 Tornado Warning – a tornado has been reported by spotters, or 
National Weather Service meteorologists have determined that 
one is about to form in the next several minutes. Take Action – 
go to a substantial shelter immediately.

	 IDENTIFY A SAFE PLACE: Before a storm strikes, it is 
important to be aware of your surroundings and identify a safe 
place to ride out a storm. Preferably, somewhere indoors, and 
away from windows. If you can hear thunder, you are close 
enough to a storm to be struck by lightning. If you are outdoors, 
seek shelter immediately.

	 STAY INFORMED: This forecast is a good reminder that 
people should always have multiple ways to receive notifications 
and updated information about severe weather warnings, such 
as through a NOAA weather alert radio, Wireless Emergency 

Alerts (WEA), weather alert apps, TV and radio 
broadcasts, the Internet, outdoor warning 
sirens and more. For storm threats at night, 
resident should make sure that their cellphones 
are enabled to receive emergency alerts and 
notifications.

	 PREPARE YOUR FAMILY: Your family 
may not be together if a disaster strikes, so it 
is important to know which types of disasters 
could affect your area and know how you 
will contact one another and reconnect if 
separated. Develop a family emergency 
plan and review it with all family members. 

Visit Ready.Illinois.gov for step-by-step instructions on how to 
prepare for, survive and rebuild after any storm or emergency.

	 EMERGENCY KIT: In light of the COVID-19 pandemic, a few 
new items should be included in your emergency supply kit, 
including face coverings for every member of your family, hand 
sanitizer, and disinfectant wipes. Other items to include in a basic 
emergency supply kit are: water, food, NOAA weather radio, 
flashlight, batteries, phone charger, and prescription medications. 
A complete list can be found online at ready.gov/kit. 

	 The Libertyville Fire Department recommends that every family 
be informed and prepared for severe weather situations. Just a 
little planning and preparation can go a long way in keeping your 
family safe. The Fire Department can be reached at 847-362-
5664 for additional information.

Severe Weather Preparedness~Fire Safety Message
Chief Carani, Libertyville Fire Department
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Sunfl ower Project

10

 The Rondout School Sunfl ower project began at the start 
of the pandemic in April 2020 as a way to bring hope and 
anticipation of new growth during the challenges of those 
early days of COVID19. The bright sunfl owers were grown 
by our District 72 families extending the joy and beauty of 
nature throughout our neighborhoods. The fi rst two years of 
the project were focused on our Rondout School District 72 
families. It was such a popular activity that we decided to 
bring it back this year as well. This year Rondout is expanding 
the Sunfl ower project to the larger community as we 
celebrate what we hope will be the end of the pandemic.

 We look forward to adding more bright spots to our 
neighborhoods with this popular project. Our students are 
extending their involvement this year to the creation of the 
actual seed packets using student created sunfl ower art. 
Seed packets will be distributed to businesses and 
homeowners associations in the area. Starting the week 
of April 18th, sunfl ower seed packets including directions 
for planting will also be available at the Green Oaks Village 
Hall. Once your seedlings mature, you can plant them in the 
ground and give them to neighbors and friends. For more 
information or if you would like to receive a packet of seeds, 
please reach out to mainoffi ce@rondoutsd72.org to make 
your request. Hope that you will join us is spreading the 
sunshine throughout our community. 

How To Grow A Sunfl ower

• Plastic Cups or Seed Starting Pots

• Soil or Compost

• Garden Sunfl ower Seeds 

• Plant Sprayer (optional)

• Medium Size Flower

 Pots for transplanting.

1) Put some damp soil
in a plastic cup so it
comes almost to the top.

2) Then poke your fi nger in the soil to make a hole for 
your sunfl ower seed. Drop a sunfl ower seed into the 
hole. Cover it with a little soil, Spray or sprinkle some 
water on top.

3) Plant one sunfl ower seed in each cup. Give each one
a name and write it on the side of the cup. Put the 
cups on a sunny windowsill. Now wash your hands.

4) Spray the soil with water whenever it feels dry.

5) Your plants should pop up through the soil after about 
1 or 2 weeks! When your plants grow too big for the 
cups, plant them in bigger fl owerpots. You could 
put the pots in a sunny spot outside. You can also 
plant your seedlings directly into the garden once the 
weather gets warm enough by mid-May. Your plants 
should fl ower after about 8 weeks.

6) Be sure to keep you sunfl ower plants watered.

7) When the sunfl ower heads start to turn brown, cut them 
off and hang them somewhere dry and airy. When the 
seeds are dry, rub them together to loosen them.

8) Birds can eat your seeds if you leave the sunfl ower 
heads to dry in the garden. Or put some seeds in a 
bird feeder. Save a few to grow more fl owers!

comes almost to the top.

I want to be like a sunflower

So even in the darkest days

I will stand tall and

Find the sunlight…

– Unknown

Sunfl ower ProjectSunfl ower Project
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B U S I N E S S  G U I D E

cpreschool.org

at Holy Cross Lutheran Church   1151 N St. Mary’s Road, Libertyville

Play based, faith based preschool curriculum 
DCFS Licensed - Military Discount

 -  Ages 2 to 5 years
 -  Half  Day Preschool 
 -  Half  Day Summer Camp 
 -  Enrichment Classes

CrossWays Preschool

 crossways@holycrosschurch.org

(847) 367-4367

at Holy Cross Lutheran Church   1151 N St. Mary’s Road, Libertyville

Play based, faith based preschool curriculum 
DCFS Licensed - Military Discount

 -  Ages 6 weeks to 12 years
 -  Full Day Preschool 
 -  Full Day Summer Camp
 -  After School Services

Celebration! Childcare

celebration@holycrosschurch.org

(847) 367-6208 

cchildcare.org

Have a Business &
Want to Advertise?
 If you would like to participate in 
advertising your business in our popular 
Village Newsletter, please contact the 
Village Administrative Offi ce or visit 
greenoaks.org for the application. To 
place your ad in the newsletter, it requires 
a business card and a fee of $150 
for 1 year. Advertisers have found an 
excellent opportunity for public relations 
by informing our residents of their 
presence in the community through our 
newsletter. We are constantly amazed at 
the feedback we receive indicating how 
faithfully our residents read each issue. 
Residents have made a special effort to 
patronize commercial enterprises that are 
within our village or businesses in the area 
that are owned by a Green Oaks resident. 
Our advertisers not only promote good 
will in our small community, but they help 
defray the publishing and mailing cost 
of the newsletter. We appreciate your 
support to our village and look forward to 
advertising your business in our popular 
Village Newsletter. 

RONDOUT IRON & METAL COMPANY, LLC

STEVE NADULEK

1501 ROCKLAND RD. ,  RONDOUT,  IL 60044
TELEPHONE (847) 362-2750, FAX (847) 362-2759
PORTABLE (847) 682-3542

GENERAL MANAGER
Roofi ng | Gutters | Siding | Sheet Metal | Windows

Skylights | Carpentry

sales@cedarroofi ngcompany.com
www.CedarRoofi ngCompany.com

ph. 847 -247 -4400    fax. 847 -247 -4405

27820 N. Irma Lee Circle, Lake Forest, IL 60045



PUBLIC WORKS QUARTERLY BILLING FOR
WATER,  SEWER & SEWER MAINTENANCE

April 10th 

TOWN HALL MEETING RE: PUBLIC SAFETY
Thursday, April 28th 7 p.m. to be held at

Oak Grove School in the Patrick Patt Gymnasium

SPRING CLEAN-UP
Monday May 16th & Wednesday May 18th

On your regularly scheduled garbage collection day

CARS & COFFEE FAMILY
September 11th

OAKTOBERFEST
October 1st 

2020 O’Plaine Rd. • Green Oaks, IL 60048

Upcoming 
Events


